
 APSSGeneralMeeting29April2024Minutes 

Minutes PS Superannuants General Meeting held at 
1.00pm on 29 April 2024 

In the Mead Hall, Flinders Street Baptist Church, 65 Flinders Street 
Adelaide. 

ATTENDANCE: 30 members. 

1. The President Michael Evans welcomed all to the meeting. 
2. The President reported the sad news that our Past President Peter 

Fleming had died on Saturday 27 April. He had been President from 
2009 to 2020 and assisted the Superannuants with his very wide 
contacts. 

3. The Committee had spent a large part of the meeting discussing the 
changes to the Constitution. The Communications Manager has 
been added. The membership of the Committee would as far as 
possible be gender neutral. Payment to include EFT. Other wording 
changes are made to a number of clauses. There is the possibility of 
a Special General Meeting to be held in July. Member will be kept 
informed by the Superannuant, email and the web.   

4. SPEAKER  was introduced by Ian Beckingham. 
Frances Bedford spoke about Muriel Matters and had pamphlets for 
all attendees. 
Muriel Lilah Matters was an Australian-born suffragist, lecturer, 
journalist, educator, actress and elocutionist. Based in Britain from 
1905 until her death, Matters is best known for her work on behalf of 
the Women's Freedom League at the height of the militant struggle to 
enfranchise women in the United Kingdom.  
 

CLOSURE. The meeting closed at 2.15pm.  

NEXT MEETING. 27 May 2024 @ 1.00pm 


